
                                                                 

  

 

The Timeball 

Official Bulletin of the Rotary Club of Williamstown   
Rotary District 9800 

Rotary International Club Number 7208 
   

Rotary Year 2019-20                                           Date 16 September  2019 

Basic Education and Literacy Month 

 

Apologies 

Murray Verso, Guy Chatain, Jack Tahi, Tony Boyd, George Papazaris, Yvonne Moon, Eddie Knight, 

Brad Saunders 

Guests 

Steve Brydson,  Jenni and Barry Mitchell 

President’s Report 

Past President, Nils Oman, acting on behalf of Eddie Knight who is on holiday. 

 

Working with Children forms – to date have 10 copies.  All members required to complete before 

Halloween. 

Next Monday is speaker, Caroline Ord, who will speak about My Rotary.  However, if insufficient 

numbers, will postpone.   

On 6 October – for the event, Around the Bay in a Day , we have as volunteer marshals – Nils, Eddie, 

John, Murray, Stan and Steve. 

 



Reminders. 

19 October Car Rally.  Accommodation needs to be booked at this point. 

30 October Golf Day. Please sign the Red Book if you are able to participate. 

 

Announcements 
 

Nils.  Accommodation for Bendigo Conference – 8 rooms have been booked at the Lakeside in the 

old part plus a family room for Brad. These can be upgraded to the new part for an additional $20 

making a total of $169 per night.  So far 3 of the rooms have been taken up. 

 

Guest Speakers  

Damien introduced Barry and Jenni Mitchell from Conversations for the Curious (C4C) 

 

These conversations are a sharing of information and knowledge, a dialogue, rather than a lecture, 

for people who have a thirst for discussing things that matter in their lives. Some examples are 

education and community building, political awareness, environmental awareness, health – mental 

and physical, grief and loss, indigenous reconciliation, refugees and asylum seekers. Topics are 

chosen from ideas from members. They meet on Fridays during school terms from 10am to 12.15pm 

at the Seniors building in Ferguson St, Williamstown. 

 

The conversations begin with people sitting in a circle – the preferred format for a discussion.  In this 

supportive environment people are more likely to embrace changes to their beliefs and attitudes 

and more willing to share their skills and insights.   People come to C4C through word of mouth. 

They have received several grants from the Council of Hobsons Bay.  The Council community care 

bus is available for those isolated and for people with disabilities.  

 

Jenni and Barry have been involved in all-age educational programs, firstly with their own children, 

then younger adults and now with older adults.   They saw the challenges in our society of alienation 

and loneliness in the older community.  They started a pilot program for a discussion group in 2011, 

based on Geraldine Brooks Boyer lectures (The Idea of Home).  Carl Hurwood’s mother-in-law, Ella, 

was one of the first persons to speak.  Some of the workshops conducted by C4C have included 

music therapy for wellbeing, IT support, cooking classes, music and dance. 

 

One of the programs of C4C is the Loom Room, a craft hub where participants pursue their craft with 

like-minded companions on Wednesdays from 10.30 to 1.30pm.  Craft includes, weaving, spinning, 

crochet, embroidery, quilting, papermaking, felting, basket weaving and making “boomerang” bags 

(borrow and return). People share their skills and exhibit their work at craft markets and elsewhere. 

 

Guests who have given presentations and shared their skills include the Karen people from 

Myanmar. These people were refugees who came to Melbourne and established a garden behind 

Werribee Gardens.  They spoke about the weaving techniques in their own country and displayed 

their home-made looms.  Other cultural exchanges include two Japanese women who presented the 

kimono and how the fabric is woven and the outfit worn.   

 

(After the presentation Damien suggested that there are many community groups in Hobsons Bay 

that we could work with and encourage partnerships such as C4C and the Message Tree). 



  



In 2018 there were a total of 33 cases of Wild Polio virus 

worldwide in 2 countries (Pakistan and Afghanistan) . 

Unfortunately, this year there are already 66 cases in the same 

two countries. Fighting on the borders in some areas and 

suspicion has hindered the distribution of the vaccine and 

administration to children.  Some good news is that 

Nigeria hasn't had a case in nearly 3 years and is about to be 

declared polio free. This will mean the entire African continent 

will be Polio free. This is a cause for celebration. 

To help support the Polio eradication efforts Rotary must ensure the efforts are 

continued as long as needed. We started this campaign over 30 years ago and 

will see it through to completion. We also need to ensure that the public know of 

our great efforts to eradicate Polio.  

Our District is planning two events in October to raise awareness and funds for 

the End Polio Now campaign.  

❖ Polio Walk around Albert Park Lake  Saturday 19 October 

commencing at 10am. Please join us for a 5km walk, quick or slow, all the 

way or part of the way. Everyone is welcome.  Red End Polio Now t-shirts will 
be available to wear. We hope to have a few hundred Rotarians joining the 

walk. What an impact we will have.  
 

Register now via https://rotarywalk.raisely.com  and please visit our Facebook 

page for updates: https://www.facebook.com/events/2636333173044049/ 

  

❖ Polio Train Ride Thursday 24 October (World Polio Day) – This event 

will see Rotarians, family & friends leaving from train stations across our 
District (Bendigo, Brighton, Werribee and Caulfield) with the aim to meet at 

Federation Square Melbourne at 2.30 pm.  DG Grant Hocking has invited the 
other 4 Victorian Rotary Districts to join us in this adventure. If hundreds 

attend think of the impact, we will make. Meet us at the stations on the way 
or join us on the train for the trip to Fed Square.   

 

The goal is to receive club and individual Donations prior to, or on the day. 

Donations can be made at the train stations. Our motto is 'It’s the end of the 

line for Polio'.  

With your continued support poliomyelitis will be eradicated from the world.   

More details of these two events will be available soon. 

 

  

https://rotarywalk.raisely.com/?fbclid=IwAR1llZ4e8iTHXVwbZSabe7GmnP4MWHYkWwFQRYszMKmYuiMPF3AJkxnRbJc
https://www.facebook.com/events/2636333173044049/


 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

Gimme 5 Campaign 

  
  

Here's an explanation. 
The goal is to have every D9800 Rotarian gave a personal $5 donation to The 
Rotary Foundation (TRF) this year.  
Most Rotarians don't donate to The Rotary Foundation and this needs to change.  
Rotarians already donating money each year should keep doing it and know that it is 
appreciated.  
It is our charity and helps fund all the wonderful projects of Rotary and Rotary clubs 
locally and globally. 

● 95% goes directly to great projects.  
● Rated highest rating by charity navigator for 11 consecutive years. 
● It is tax deductible. 

There are three ways to donate: 
  
If you are on My Rotary (RI website) the click here and follow this 
link: https://my.rotary.org/en/donate 

  
If you would prefer to electronically transfer funds here are the details: 
  
BSB:                      332-084 

Account Number:  551038195 

Account Name:     The Australian Rotary Foundation Trust 
  
When you transfer funds please email the Parramatta office:  risppo@rotary.org and 
put in the description box the name of the club e.g “PARRAMATTA18077”. Omit the 
club number if unsure and omit the word “Rotary Club of” because we can only see 
limited characters. 
  
If you would prefer to ring and pay with a credit card over the phone, please ring the 
Parramatta office on 02-8894-9800 and the donation will be processed. 
  
It would be wonderful if you could give more than $5.00 - imagine how much good 
that money could do!! 
 

 

https://my.rotary.org/en/donate
mailto:risppo@rotary.org


 
 



 
 

 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 



 
INVITATION TO PARTICIPATE 

CHARITY GOLF DAY 

Kooringal Golf Club 

 
Date Wednesday 30th October 2019 

Time 12pm Shotgun Start 
 

Presented by the Rotary Club of Williamstown 

Supporting the 

RoCan Cancer Wellness Centre 

 

Funds raised will support the planned Cancer Wellness Centre for Men & 
Women in the Wyndham Shire to facilitate patients and families receiving 

treatment at the Mercy and St Vincents Hospitals 

 
The Cancer Wellness Centre will provide services such as Yoga, Music Room, Legal and 

Financial advice, a men’s shed and many other services 
RoCan now owns the land in the Riverwalk Estate Werribee to build this facility and to date we 
have raised in excess of $550,000 towards this project but will need much more to bring it to 

fruition. 
The facility when built will be providing accommodation to families that cannot afford to stay 

in the City due to the high cost of cancer treatment. 
We have all been touched in some way and by the effects of Cancer. 

 
Together we can make a difference 

 
Your support of the Golf Day is appreciated as these events rely heavily on sponsorship and 
participation and our club is seeking the assistance of your organization in supporting this 

event. 
Please help raise funds to complete this essential project by either joining us on the day, 

sponsoring a hole or by making a donation. 
Enclosed is a Registration Form and Sponsorship document. 

 
GET YOUR TEAM TOGETHER AND REGISTER 

 

RING Tony Boyd 9397 6388 or Mobile 0418 101 516 
 info@abinteriors.com.au 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
  



CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

 
Monday Sept 23 

 

 

 
EVENING 

Business Meeting 

Pelicans Landing 

MY ROTARY 

Caroline Ord 

 

Monday Sept 30 

 

EVENING 

Business Meeting 

Pelicans Landing 
Meeting of Committees 

 

 
Monday Oct 7 

 
 

EVENING 

 

Business Meeting 

Pelicans Landing 

Behind the Badge: Jan Allen 

 

Tuesday Oct 8 10.30am Morning Tea with DG 

Café Cirino, Nelson Place 

Sunday Oct 13 7.30-1.30pm 

9am – 1pm 

Farmers Market 

Walk a Mile in My Shoes BBQ 

 
Monday Oct 14 

 
6-6.30PM 

CLUB MEETING TO BE 

COMBINED WITH ALTONA CITY 

TEACHERS’ AWARD NIGHT AT 

KOORINGAL GOLF CLUB 

 

Saturday Oct 19 11am 
10am 

CAR RALLY 

Polio Walk around Albert Lake 

 
Monday Oct 21 

 

 
EVENING 

Mystery Tour 

Or 

INTERNATIONAL CUISINE 

Thurs Oct 24 

World Polio Day 

 

2.30pm 

 

Polio Train Ride 

Federation Square 

Sunday Oct 27 7.30-1.30pm Farmers Market 

 

Monday Oct 28 

 

EVENING 

Business Meeting 

Pelicans Landing 

SPEAKER 

Wed Oct 30 10am-7pm Annual Golf Day 

Thurs Oct 31 3-8pm Halloween Party 

 
 
 
 
 



 
The Rotary Club of Williamstown, District 9800 

 

President:                                           Eddie Knight                             Treasurer:             Nils Oman 

 

Secretary/ Public Officer:                Jo Walker                                  Foundation:          Chris James 

 

Membership Development:            Damien Hynes                         Club Service:         Guy Chatain 

 

Youth:                                                Damien Hynes 

 

Marketing/PR &                              Brad Saunders 
 

Protection Officer:                          Brad Saunders                        
 
Sergeant at Arms:                          Jack Tahi/ Stan Panten 

 

International Service:                   Hazel Ackland 

 

Community Service:                     John Barry 

 

Community Service RoCan, Wellness Centre 

Chair:                                            Yvonne Moon 

 

President Rotary International 
Mark Daniel Maloney 

 

Rotary District 9800 Governor 
Grant Hocking 

http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au 

 

Assistant Governor Hobsons Bay Cluster 
Patrick Docherty-patrick@cfrsolutions.com.au 

 

The Rotary Club of Williamstown meets every Monday,  7pm 

Pelicans Landing, 1 Syme St, Williamstown 

 

Contact us: Jo Walker- joannagwalker@gmail.com 

Find us on the web at www.rotarywilliamstown.org.au 

Rotary District 9800   www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au 

Rotary Down Under www.rotarydownunder.com.au 

Networker District 9800’s weekly newsletter www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

 

The Rotary Club of Williamstown is on Facebook – any Facebook user can join the group, and 
we promote the Club’s activities and successes on this page 

 

http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/
http://www.rotarywilliamstown.org.au/
http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/
http://www.rotarydownunder.com.au/
http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/

